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Notable Notes From… 

Pastor Greg 
 

Dear First Presbyterian Church family: 

The Pine Ridge Indian Reservation is just 350 miles northwest of us, but it feels like a completely different 
world when you are there. Oglala Lakota County, where the reservation is located, has the lowest per capita 
income ($8,768) in the country, and ranks as the "poorest" county in the nation. The officially reported 
poverty rate for American Indians living on Pine Ridge is 53.75%.  

We believe that everyone living on that reservation is a precious child of God, made in the image of God, 
and is deserving of human dignity and love.   

First Presbyterian Church has a long history of helping our sisters and brothers at Pine Ridge. We ran Go 
and Serve mission trips there in 1982, 2008 and 2015. More recently we have had an ongoing drive for 
feminine hygiene products for school aged girls which we have been shipping to the schools on the 
reservation.  

Unfortunately in the midst of the ongoing struggles with poverty, the Pine Ridge Reservation was 
profoundly impacted by the flooding in March 2019. Our congregation feels a call to respond so we will take 
a mission trip there in early June.  

We will be working with Lakota Solar Enterprises, one of the first 100% Native-owned and operated 
renewable energy companies. They provide green job training opportunities for Native Americans 
including: Solar heating, solar water pumps and hot water systems, and business Development in Indian 
Country. They also do extensive reforestation projects. 

Their base of operations and training center was severely impacted by the flooding. Our team will stay on-
site at their training center and help with flood relief and recovery efforts in the area so that they can return 
to their work of empowering the local community and working to break the cycle of poverty on the Pine 
Ridge reservation and beyond.  

We will also bring supplies that have been requested by the local community. These will include flood relief 
supplies, construction supplies, and basic necessities, particularly for babies. 

There are four ways you can get involved in this vital work: 

1.  We need volunteers to help with the cleanup and light construction work.  

2. We need volunteers to help support the team by traveling to prepare and cook meals.  

(For traveling volunteers, we will depart Hastings at 6am on Friday, June 7 – Return to Hastings by 7pm on 
Monday, June 10.) 

3. We need volunteers to help us plan, buy, and prepare the meals for the team before they leave. 

4. We need supplies to take with us that have been requested by the community: diapers (newborn and 
sizes 4 & 5), wipes, teething medicine, baby bath stuff, powdered baby milk, bottles, baby clothing. 

The situation at Pine Ridge is challenging, but we have the opportunity to help provide hope. We can be the 
hands and feet of Jesus to bring light and love into the community.  

If you would like to sign up for any of this, contact Pastor Greg or call the church office at 402-462-5147. 

Thank you for all you do as a church to share the love and light of Christ! 

Your servant in Christ, 

Pastor Greg 



 

 
 

Need a ride to church on Sundays? Call 
Deacon Moderator Joan Shaw at 402-460-8195 
or the church office at 402-462-5147.  

The radio broadcast airs during Sunday 
service at 10:30 a.m. on KICS 1550 AM.  

Sunday’s service will be broadcast live on 
Facebook at www.facebook.com/fpchastings and 
on Channel 181 Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. and Sunday 
at 9:00 a.m. 

For those living at Good Samaritan Village, 
Sunday’s service will be broadcast on Channel 3 
on Sunday at 12:00 noon and on Tuesday at 2:00 
p.m. 

"When working with your attorney to update 
your will and estate plan, please consider 
including a gift to the First Presbyterian Church 
Foundation.  

` --Dave Dirks, Moderator of the Foundation 

HOSPITAL REMINDER 
Due to hospital privacy regulations, if you would 
like the church to know that either you or a family 
member will be hospitalized or have been 
admitted, please take a moment and call the 
church office at 402-462-5147. Remember… we 
don’t always know what’s happening unless you 
tell us! 
 

A copy of any Sunday service is available on 
DVD disc upon request at no charge. Contact the 
church office at 402-462-5147. 

Work Shirts Needed 
for Proteus There is a 
great need for long sleeve 
work shirts for migrant 
workers this summer.  

These shirts protect the 
workers from the sun and exposure to agricultural 
chemicals. While you are doing your spring 
cleaning, if you find long sleeve shirts you are no 
longer using, please bring them and place them in 
the specially marked tub outside the Hands 
Around the World store.  

To participate in the distribution of the shirts to 
the workers in early July, contact Denny Storer. 

Mission Committee Update… 
We delivered 65 mini bottles of shampoo and 
lotion to SASA. They are in need of these for 
comfort kits for their new client, so when you 
spend the night in a motel, collect the un-used 
mini bottles and put them in the diaper tote in the 
Memorial Room. 
 

Dear Friends, We thank you for the fragrant 
lily and our Deacon Theresa’s visit. We appreciate 
your keeping Jim in your prayers. He has many 
ongoing health issues and your prayers have 
helped him deal with these concerns. 
-Mary Jeanne Cooke 

June Communion Offering is the Pentecost 
special offering which helps our youth begin life 
with a strong start - a solid foundation of faith 
formed in the years from childhood through 
young adulthood. A portion of the offering will 
stay with our congregation and go to the Mexican 
Dance Troupe. 

PLEASE NOTE: 
A new lock has been installed in the Kitchen Door. 
The previous code is no longer valid. If you are in 
need of the new code, please come to the office 
and fill out the form. 

Susie Frerichs 
FPC Prayers for: 
The Family of Bev Cooper 

 
Sharon Harvey 

Celia & Wayne Ganow The Family of Leah McCrady Levi Kaiser 
John Harrington The Family of Laurie Loftquist Nancy Zimba and family 
Jeff & Ashley Hermann Steve Thelen (Pamela Lay’s brother-in law) The Family of Lois Hahne 
Jim Harrenstein Chris Wheeler (Carol Wheeler’s son) The Family of Chuck Bauer 
Don Canady Georgia Ochsner  
Please let us know if you would like to be added to, or removed from, the prayer list by calling the 

church office at 402-462-5147. 

http://www.facebook.com/fpchastings


 

In memory of… 
 Rev. Dr. Henry E. Fawcett, 86, passed away 

04/11/2019 in Dubuque, IA. He was a much 
beloved pastor for the Hanover and Fairfield 
congregations and a close friend of Si Kessler. 
Memorials may be given to University of 
Dubuque Theological Seminary Student 
Scholarship Fund 1342. 

 Bev Cooper passed away on 4/16/19. Services 
will be on 5/24 in Council Bluffs, IA. 
Memorials may be given to the First 
Presbyterian Church of Hastings. 

 
Sisters & Brothers in Christ, 
Heartfelt thanks to everyone who celebrated the 
work of the Spirit in Harvard and my ordination 
on 5/11 at Harvard UCC during worship, 
fellowship and feasting. Special thanks to Pastor 
Greg for an inspiring exhortation & prayer, and 
for recently sharing an update on the Mexico/U.S. 
border crisis during the Harvard Church Women 
United luncheon. ALL of you have shaped my call 
to serve Christ through prayer, encouragement, 
support and constructive criticism. For all of this 
exhortation in the Spirit I am eternally grateful! 
Thanks also to Kili Wenburg and Rev. Dr. Bill for 
guidance while discerning an "odd & wondrous" 
calling to formal ministry during the past 12 years. 

Sharon Steenbarger's accompaniment on 5/11, 
and many other times, is appreciated along with 
Neil Riley's trumpet music and teaching students 
at Harvard Public Schools how to praise the Lord 
through music and in many others ways. Thanks 
to the Lay Committee Team that assisted Pastor 
Greg while I completed my final hour of credit at 
First Pres. for the M.Div. through the University 
of Dubuque Theological Seminary. 

My daily prayer for all of you is that you listen 
more closely to the Spirit via spiritual direction 
with Kili, Deacons, Stephen Minsters, Pastor 
Damen, Pastor Greg, and each other in small 
groups. Did not Jesus constantly listen to the First 
Person of Beloved Trinity during 33 years on 
Planet Earth? 

Without thanking everyone connected to the 
rapidly expanding body of Christ at FPC, I would 
also like to thank Rev. Dr. David McCarthy & Rev. 
Dr. Dan Deffenbaugh for their outstanding 
pedagogy at Hastings College which also resulted 
in three outstanding Youth Directors serving at 
Harvard UCC while completing their education at 
Hastings College. God is doing great things at 
First Presbyterian Church! 

Shalom, Pastor Dave Johnson 

Harvard UCC/Hastings FPC 

.

 

 
 

 
 

Mark your calendar! The Summer Book Club will begin meeting on Wednesday, 
June 12 at noon. John Harrington will lead our discussion of David Galston's book, 
"Embracing the Human Jesus: A Wisdom Path for Contemporary Christianity." 
 

 

The next Red Cross Blood Drive will be Monday, July 1, 2019, 
from 12 noon – 6:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall. Mark your calendar now! 
To donate or volunteer your time, please call Erica Brooks, FPC Parish 
Nurse, at 402-469-9285 or sign up at www.redcrossblood.org. 

 
 

tel:(402)%20469-9285
http://redcrossblood.org/


 

JOIN THE FIGHT AGAINST CANCER 
The Relay For Life Walk is Friday, June 7, at the Hastings High School track, 6:00 
p.m. until 10:00 p.m. Once again, we have a First Presbyterian team as we have 
the past 7 years. 
 

There are several ways you can support the fight against cancer. 
1. You may purchase/dedicate a luminary in honor of, or in memory of, someone 

you love who has battled cancer. The suggested cost is $10. Luminaries are lit 
up around the track making a beautiful sight at sunset. Luminaries are now 
available at a table in the Memorial Room each Sunday or in the church office during the week.  

2. Donations may be given on line at www.Relayforlife.org. 
 

The Relay For Life movement is the world’s largest fundraising event to end cancer, uniting 
communities across the globe to finish the fight. Dollars raised help the American Cancer Society save 
lives by supporting education and prevention efforts, funding groundbreaking cancer research, and 
providing free information and services for people with cancer who need them. 
 

Register NOW for 2019 Summer Camp Grades 3 - 12,  
PLUS Intergenerational & Family camps for Adults/Children age 5-12! 

Benefits of Christian Camping… ☒Campers can grow in their spiritual 

development in a fun, positive environment. ☒Camp is an extension of your local church ministry 

program. ☒Child development experts believe that residential camp experiences help 

children and youth mature socially, emotionally, intellectually, morally, and physically. 
(Supported by research conducted by the American Camp Association) 

Highlands Presbyterian Camp & Retreat Center Summer Camp brochures are available 
on the built in wood shelf in the hall by the church office or go to www.centralnepresby.org Scholarship 
Applications are also available. Contact Stephanie at stephanie@fpchastings.org with any questions. 

 
 

Pickle Ball?!! Anyone interested in learning the hottest sport in America?!! FPC 
Hastings is starting a FREE Pickle Ball group. You are invited to come to the FPC 
P.E.A.C.E Center located at 7th and Lincoln Ave. every Monday from 1:00 to 3:00 and 
Tuesday, 5:30-8:00pm. Pickle Ball is a fun blend of ping pong, racquetball, and tennis. 
It is designed for all ages; a healthy activity for young and old alike. It is much lower 
impact than tennis, but just as fun! All equipment is available, you just need to show 
up. You will be excited to learn a new sport for the New Year! We promise you will not 
be disappointed. 
 

http://www.relayforlife.org/
http://www.centralnepresby.org/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

VBS 2019 - Monday, June 3- Thursday,  
June 6 9:00am-12:00pm. 
We are preparing for another great Vacation Bible School! This year, we 
are using Living Waters for the World’s VBS curriculum: Water All 
Around the World. It is designed to enable children to understand the 
importance of access to clean water for health, and to make them aware of 
the way in which this access (or lack of access!) affects the lives of children 
in other countries. It also teaches the value of water in our own lives. 

2019 VBS Volunteer Sign-Up 
It is our prayer that God has VBS in His plan for your life! We know Jesus will work through YOU at 
VBS. Would you prayerfully consider serving in VBS? Please register SOON as a volunteer at 
https://fpchastings.org/children/. Please contact Stephanie at stephanie@fpchastings.org or 402-462-
5147 with any questions or if you’d like a printed registration form. 
 

To register your child to attend VBS go to https://fpchastings.org/children/ for 

the best week of the summer! **Early drop-off option at 8:00am by pre-registration ONLY. 
Everyone welcome! Pre-school (must be toilet trained) through 4th Grade 
 

Special Needs VBS 2019 will be held Tuesday, June 4 – Thursday, June 6 from 

1:00 pm – 3:00 pm 

Our ecumenical Special-Needs VBS will be staffed by volunteer special 
education teachers and others familiar with children who have special 
needs…maybe even a teacher, para, or parent you know.  

Registration is open to elementary-aged, special-needs children and 
siblings. Registration is limited so sign-up now at 
https://fpchastings.org/children/ . If you would prefer a printed registration 
form, please contact Stephanie at the email or phone listed below.  

 All registrations must be received before May 29.  

Can’t wait to see you there! For more information, e-mail stephanie@fpchastings.org or call Stephanie 
at 402-462-5147.  
 

The PW Father's Day Offering this year will go to The Guatemala Network of 
Living Waters for the World. There will be a table in Memorial room for 
donations May 26, June 2, and June 16. You may also take donations to the 
church office during the week.  

More than half of Guatemala’s population lives below the poverty level, with 
nearly a quarter living on less than $2/day. Many people lack a source of safe drinking water, which has 
a multiplying impact on poverty. Currently, there are over 210 Living Waters for the World filtration 
systems installed across Guatemala, providing each of the surrounding communities with an 
opportunity to live longer, more healthful lives because they are finally free of water-borne illness and 
disease.   

The Guatemala Network of Living Waters for the World helps to support teams that go to Guatemala 
to install waters systems, and provides ongoing support to those systems through local in-country staff. 
Pastor Greg has served on the US board of Living Waters for the World for the past six years. He also 
serves on the Guatemala Board of Living Waters for the World. As such, he travels there twice a year to 
help support the operation.  

Donation in honor of _______________________________________________________ 
 

Donation in memory of _____________________________________________________ 
 

Given by _______________________________________________________________ 

https://fpchastings.org/children/
mailto:stephanie@fpchastings.org
https://fpchastings.org/children/
https://fpchastings.org/children/
mailto:stephanie@fpchastings.org


  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Happy Anniversary - June 

 
 

Happy Birthday - June 
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31When he was gone, Jesus said, “Now 

the Son of Man is glorified and God is 

glorified in him. 32If God is glorified in 

him, God will glorify the Son in himself, 

and will glorify him at once. 
33My children, I will be with you only a 

little longer. You will look for me, and 

just as I told the Jews, so I tell you now: 

Where I am going, you cannot come. 
34A new command I give you: Love one 

another. As I have loved you, so you 

must love one another. 35 By this 

everyone will know that you are my 

disciples, if you love one another.” 

 

John 13:31-35 

 

http://www.fpchastings.org/
mailto:fpc@fpchastings.org

